Ozarka College
Board of Trustee’s 
Academic Affairs Committee
[bookmark: _GoBack]December 6, 2018 at 10 AM – President’s Conference Room
Call to Order
1. Approve Minutes of the May 17, 2018 Academic Affairs Committee
2. Proposed Associate of Science in Environmental Science
This proposed degree creates a new AS degree that has been requested by students and transfer institutions in our region. This degree is intended for students who desire to transfer to a four year university and major in lab sciences.  Arkansas Tech University (ATU) and the University of Arkansas at Little Rock (UALR) have approached us concerning 2 + 2 MOUs.  ATU requested that we pursue this degree for a 2 + 2 agreement, while UALR requested information concerning the degree after we submitted an intent to deliver email to the Chief Academic Officers in Arkansas per the Arkansas Department of Higher Education requirements.    This degree would begin in Fall 2019.  We expect several four year universities to request 2 + 2 MOUs as this AS degree will fit into a wide variety of BS degrees.
3. Proposed Modifications to Board Policy 2.12 Faculty Appointments
The proposed modifications to the current Board Policy will allow the College to use “Tested Experience” to meet faculty qualification requirements. The Higher Learning Commission (HLC) has acknowledged the need for many schools to use real world work experience in determining qualified faculty.  The current policy allows this for CTE programs but not for transfer programs.  The proposed modification to Board Policy 2.12 would allow the Provost working with Division Chairs to determine valid “Tested Experience” that may be used to meet all or part of an academic credential in accordance with HLC guidelines.  The proposed modification also removes the term “contract” from the policy in accordance with the “appointment” terminology now used by the College.
4. Informational Item: the Certificate of General Studies
This is a new 33 credit hour certificate that will be embedded in our existing Associate of Arts in General Education.  This new certificate will allow a stackable credential for students who desire to take general education courses at Ozarka College.  These students will also earn enough college credits to be eligible for transfer scholarships at many four year universities.  There are no new courses or additional faculty required to support this certificate.


Adjourn
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